
                                   LNCMC     September News 

Welcome to what is hoped to become your regular monthly newsletter to keep you informed as to 

what has been,  and what is planned to happen within the club and further afield. Primarily this is an 

electronic version of which you are welcome to forward on to your friends and family if they are not 

on our regular mailing list, alternatively if you do not wish to receive anything please let me know so 

that appropriate action can be taken. 

The recent Motor Traders Trial at Waterloo Farm, North Petherwin had a reduced entry from 

previous years but those who entered seemed to enjoy themselves, even if you didn’t win an award  

you probably left with a better sun tan than when you arrived, it was very warm.  The Testing Trial 

at Cannaframe had a disappointingly low entry although it did still run, this is another event which in 

the past has had a very good entry, obviously people were busy doing other things.  The club would 

like to say thankyou to the event organisers and marshals for both events. 

On the 16th of September we have the David Ayers Sporting Trial  which is a round of the ASWMC 

and the BTRDA  championships to be held at Trevilla Farm , Marshgate, Camelford  As always we 

require marshals for the event to happen, if you are available to marshal Mike Wevill would love to 

hear from you, telephone 01566 784451 

The Tamar Classic Trial will be held on the 16th of October, as usual it is a round of the ASWMC and 

the ACTC championships.  This year sees a few changes to the event in both start venue and in route 

once again Mike Wevill is looking for marshals so please phone him. 

The MCCwill have their Edinburgh Trial  on the 6th of October I shall be dragging the Dellow up there 

and I suspect there will be several other Westcountry entrants making the annual pilgrimage north. 

It has the promise of a cracking event and a welcome return to using Litton Slack. 

It would be nice if readers of this epistle could send in any snippets of news of events they have 

attended, or are planning to, otherwise I have to fill it with my own drivel. Email to 

johnturner@lncmc.co.uk 

Over the August Bank Holiday I did a two wheeled pilgrimage to the Isle of Wight, blessed with dry 

weather on the journey up and back but a wash out on the day in between, could have been worse 

though.  Vivien and I decided to do a bit of walking last week and ventured up to Hartland. After 

coffee in the hotel we headed down the coast for a while before heading in land in order to make it 

a circular route.  On close inspection of the OS map a familiar place name came up “Wargery”  , 

many classic trailers will know this hill. We walked down through the farm that leads to it and sure 

enough there it was, our Collie dog “Blue” sat for a while on the restart unfortunately facing the 

wrong way (he’s not very bright) and due to the dry conditions got off up the hill with no trouble. On 

the track leading out to Stoke village we sat and had a picnic lunch, serenaded by the bells of St 

Nectans Church, a quintessentially English summer’s afternoon. 

J.T. 

 

   


